District of North Vancouver

355 West Queens Road North Vancouver British Columbia V7N 4N5



Richard Zerr, Director Planning, Engineering, Parks and Regulatory Services Division

Telephone 604 987 7131 Fax 604 984 8664 Web www.dnv.org

November 9, 2001 File: 8620-30/06.1

Dear Resident/Homeowner:

Re: Riverside Drive - Traffic Calming monitoring update

We are writing to update you with some preliminary results of the Traffic Calming monitoring process. Significant feedback from the neighbourhood has been received and recorded since the humps were installed, and we have been monitoring the impacts.

Speed Hump Height

In response to resident enquiries, we have conducted a recent field survey to determine the height of the speed humps. The results show that the Contractor has unfortunately constructed the humps approximately 2cm too high, despite the fact that he had fabricated a template to the correct specifications. We have also measured the height of the speed humps on Viewlynn Dr. and Glenwood Dr. which were built by the same Contractor. These, however, were shown to be built within specifications.

The Contractor has acknowledged and taken responsibility for his mistake on Riverside Dr. and will take the following corrective actions, at his cost, within the next two weeks:

- 1. The humps will be ground down to the correct height, and fine asphalt fill applied and compacted in an attempt to achieve the correct height and profile.
- 2. Paint markings will be reapplied.

Note that the timing of this work is weather dependent and should be completed within one day.

If the District is not satisfied with the results of this remedial action, the Contractor will completely replace the humps in the spring/summer of 2002.

Speed Studies

As part of the monitoring process, automatic traffic counters have been installed along the 800 block of Riverside Drive to record vehicle speeds. This data will be compared with the historical 85th percentile speeds along the road.

We continue to monitor the street and further public meetings will be held once the monitoring is complete. Please note that the three-month monitoring period will be complete in mid-December 2001.

Yours truly,

Ken Krueger

Transportation Department